DOCUMENT No. 335 February 1950

## THE MARITIME LAW ASSOCIATION OF THE UNITED STATES

## SECRETARY'S NOTICE

The Executive Committee announces with profound sorrow the death, on February 2, 1950, of George deForest Lord, Esq., a member of this Association since 1921, and since 1948 its President.

In accordance with the Articles of Association and By-Laws, the Executive Committee has designated the Vice-President, Lane Summers, Esq., to discharge the duties of the President until the next annual meeting, to be held on May 5, 1950; and has chosen the Secretary to preside over such of its Committee meetings as the Vice-President may be unable to attend.

John W. R. Zisgen, Secretary.